



Serving Through Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818

Sent By People's Baptist Church Pastor Thomas Satterfield 850 Mill Rd McDonough, GA 30253 770-914-7388

Stay in Touch 404-934-7003 alansaunders@mwbm.org February 2024

Dear Friends in Christ,

We have been working in a church in Punta Gorda, Florida since November of last year. Our time is quickly coming to an end. We only have a couple of weeks left before moving on to the next church. We are so grateful for all that God has accomplished here in this re-plant. This church was up for sale and was closed for 3 months. Several churches across Florida became burdened for this area. One church purchased the church and other churches stepped in to help us knock on doors and go soul-winning. We were asked to step in as a missionary pastor until a pastor could be found. I can now say all that has been accomplished and more. Now it is growing with a new pastor. Several have already trusted Christ as Savior.

We were just contacted by two different churches this past week in the state of Georgia that have asked for help. One of those churches already has a Pulpit Committee in place. We have been asked to spend some time with them to encourage and help in any way we can.

After leaving Georgia, our journeys this summer will carry us north of Chicago and as far west as Montana. There is so much to do. We are constantly hearing from churches that are about to close their doors. We want to be a help and an encouragement to as many of them as possible. It is so sad to sit in a church that was once a Power House of preaching and soul winning, sitting 300-500 people, and now see them with 15 elderly people left. Some of these churches I could name and you would be familiar with the church. The need is greater than ever before.

I firmly believe that we have so little time left before Jesus returns for His Bride. Let's all be found faithful in His service until He returns.

In Christ, Alan & Patti

